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President’s Message 
By the time you read this the holiday season will have passed, and I hope you all enjoyed 
the holidays with good friends and family. Belle and I purchased a new home in 
Oceanside, CA on the same day we sold our house in Del Mar, CA. We moved into the 
new house on the 14th, then left for Austin, TX on the 18th, leaving a bunch of boxes still 
unpacked. I’m sure they will be there when we return after spending Christmas with our 
daughter, then going to the AlfaSeeYas Pre-Rally and Indio FMCA Rally, early January. 
This past year has been an interesting learning experience for me. Since taking over the 
reins of the organization in April I have really come to appreciate the voluntary services 
of many people who help this organization tremendously. 
 
Your Secretary, Karen Hugo, does an amazing job of keeping our membership roster 
up to date. With over 600 members, many of whom are on the move, you can imagine 
the multitude of continuous changes to mailing addresses, email addresses and 
telephone numbers in addition to the ongoing process of adding new members and 
updating membership renewals. She does this marvelously, and provides valuable input 
and suggestions to this new president. 
Hannah Dubuc has been our membership coordinator since the group’s inception and 
is the one who sends out those “gentle reminders” your membership is up for renewal or 
past due! Having been familiar with the organization from day one, she also provides 
valuable insight and advice, for which I heartily thank her. After four years of 
continuous service, Hannah has asked to be allowed to step down, as she has other local 
volunteer interests she wants to pursue. Thank you Hannah for all your years of service 
to the AlfaSeeYas! 
 
I believe also since day one, Jim Huber has been our Connections newsletter editor. 
He does an outstanding job of compiling information and entertaining tidbits over a 
span of several months, then publishing it quarterly in a comprehensive format. Perhaps 



just as formidable a task as the writing is the printing, collating, addressing, stamping 
and mailing of the 600 or so final pieces he sends. He has help in this final task from a 
couple of other members, and I hope he will give them credit here. Their service is most 
appreciated. 
Tony Monson is not only our National Director, he also maintains our website, 
www.alfaseeyas.com as webmaster. Websites are always in dynamic change, and Tony 
has done a wonderful job of keeping ours up to date, and a good source of all kinds of 
information helpful to the membership. If you haven’t bookmarked the site, you should 
do so, and refer to it often for current information. 
A couple of reminders: 
· Check your mailing label of this newsletter now to see when your membership expires. 

Renewing your membership for more than a year at a time is most 
appreciated, as it reduces our workload. 

· If you change any addresses (especially email addresses) or phones, please let Karen 
Hugo or me know ASAP. 

After the Alfa National Rally in Texas in April, Belle and I plan to travel to Alaska. We 
have never been there so we are looking for helpful information, and fellow travelers to 
make the journey. I have received some good information from others who have made 
the trek. If you have information about that trip, or would like to join us, please let me 
know. I do not feel qualified to act as wagonmaster for such a trip (not having been there 
before), but I am willing to help coordinate such an adventure. 
As 2008 opens, we hope you all have a year of safe and happy travels. SeeYa down the 
road! 
John F. Bohn, President 
Editor’s Note: Please note John’s new email address --- jfbohn1@mac.com 
Also, as John requested my wife and I are thankful for the mailing assistance of Mike 
and Karolyn Lippert, Dave and Judie Moore and John and Susan Richardson. 
 
TRICKS OF THE TRADE, ETC. 
Intermittent Electric Power? When the electric service to my coach was 
intermittent, I thought it was the transfer switch and was ready to replace it. Fortunately, 
I checked the condition of the 50 amp-30 amp step down connector I had been using for 
years and found that the plug blades were not clean. A few minutes with some emery 
paper made the blades bright and I've had electric service to the coach since. Bruce & 
Rosemary 
FURNACE DAMPER You may recall Bruce Monte’s article in the June newsletter 
…“AC PROBLEMS AIR FLOW PROBLEMS ???? (see Alfa's response at the 
end of this article! Bruce Monte writes... I finally solved a problem that was 
intermittent for years. Our A/C would work fine most of the time, but there were days 
when I could not get real cooling. I had it checked out at several service locations, always 
the same result...everything is working fine, temperature differential is fine, etc., etc. 
Yesterday after returning from a full day out, the inside temperature was 96 degrees 
with outside at 94. There was some cool air coming from the vent at the foot of the bed 
(we have a 2003 coach) but no air coming from the vents running down the street side 
of the coach. We had just been at Johnny Walker in Las Vegas where they tested the unit 
and found everything to be working properly. A call to Dick Albritton (an AlfaSeeYa 
member) got us the solution to the problem. Dick suggested I remove the vent cover at 



the base of the bathroom sink and use a mirror and flashlight to see if there was a 
problem with the ductwork. When I looked toward the back of the coach, I saw a 
butterfly valve in the ductwork for each system (heat and a/c). When we turned on the 
a/c, the valve opened as it should and I could feel the airflow. Apparently, the valve was 
occasionally sticking partly open, and of course, there was very reduced airflow in the 
coach. This last time, the valve must have stayed completely closed. 
Unfortunately, intermittent problems can haunt us and make it difficult for a service 
tech to solve the problem. I guess the best solutions are those found at the expense of 
others. I hope this problem does not occur with your coach, but if you are experiencing 
a/c problems but the unit seems to be running fine, check the airflow in the ductwork. 
(Bruce Monte) 
 
Editor’s note: I contacted Alfa’s Tech Support and here is their answer. 
From Alfa Customer Service. "That is correct Mr. Huber, Your unit has two round 8" 
butterfly dampers, they are located in the Hydraulic compartment, just behind the rear 
wheel in the passenger side. You can get to them from either under the coach or behind 
the Freightliner plate located inside that compartment." 
After several months of waiting for a reply Alfa Customer Service sent me a copy of 
Service Bulletin #0023 which recognizes the furnace damper potential problem. “Cold 
air from the A/C may re-circulate back through the duct into the furnace and into the 
return air. This reduces the A/C’s capabilities and will not allow it to cool to its 
maximum potential.” The service bulletin however lists unit numbers 148 to 155, 157 
thru 159, 161 thru 163, 166. I contacted them again asking if this process applies to my 
coach and later coaches. 
WINDOWS CLOUDING UP? We had several windows cloud up - (lost their gas?) I 
asked Alfa about this in mid-November - here is the reply from Customer Care 
<CustomerCare@alfaleisure.net>. “The warranty was extended by the window 
manufacturer for two extra years to a total of three“: 
PRODUCT INFORMATION On the AlfaLeisure.com web site there is a Product 
Information area. This area contains Product Information, General Tips, and Recall 
Campaigns. The categories include: Appliances, Chassis, Electrical, Exterior, Interior, 
LP Gas Systems, Miscellaneous and Plumbing. When I checked the site in mid-
November there were recall campaigns for Vehicle Systems, Brake Actuator for 5th 
wheels, Kwikee Levelers, and LP fittings for 2005 Founder. 
NATIONAL DO NOT CALL REGISTRY - The Editor did some checking early in 
mid-October after receiving another email about cell phone numbers being released to 
telemarketers. They are NOT! But, my registration had expired! It was easy to renew - 
both home and cell phones. Type “Do Not Call Registry” in your search engine and 
follow the instructions! Or 
http://www.ftc.gov/bcp/edu/microsites/donotcall/index.html 
Here is an important note from the web site! 
“Once you have registered, your phone number registration will be 
effective for 5 years. It will be illegal for most telemarketers to call you, 
and you will be able to file a complaint if a telemarketer does call you. The 
website https://www.donotcall.gov provides information about filing a 
complaint.” 
 



DO NOT DIAL 90# ON YOUR TELEPHONE. I dialed '0' and asked the operator 
who confirmed this was correct so please pass it on... (l also checked out 
Snopes.com. . .this is true, and also applies to cell phones!) I received a telephone call 
last evening from an individual identifying himself as an AT&T Service Technician 
(could also be Telus) who was conducting a test on the telephone lines. He stated that to 
complete the test I should touch nine(9), zero(0), the pound sign (#), and then hang up. 
  Luckily, I was suspicious and refused.   Upon contacting the telephone company, I was 
informed that by pushing 90#, you give the requesting individual full access to your 
telephone line, which enables them to place long distance calls billed to your home 
phone number.   I was further informed that this scam has been originating from many 
local jails/prisons.   DO NOT press 90# for ANYONE.   The GTE Security! Department 
requested that I share this information with EVERYONE I KNOW.   After checking with 
Verizon they also said it was true, so do not dial 90# for anyone !!!!! (Tom Ingalls) 
From Snopes.com - Email Petitions (courtesy of Karolyn Lippert) 
To whom it all concerns:  
 
Just a word to the wise. E-mail petitions are NOT acceptable to Congress or 
any other municipality. To be acceptable, petitions must have a signed 
signature and full address. Same with 'prayer chains' -- be wary.  
 
Almost all e-mails that ask you to add your name and forward on to others 
are similar to that mass letter years ago that asked people to send business 
cards to the little kid in Florida who wanted to break the Guinness Book of 
Records for the most cards. All it was, and all this type of e-mail is, is to get 
names and 'cookie' tracking info for telemarketers and spammers to 
validate active e-mail accounts for their own purposes.  
 
 Any time you see an e-mail that says forward this on to '10' of your friends, sign this 
petition, or you'll get good luck, or what ever, it has either an e-mail tracker program 
attached that tracks the cookies and e-mails of those folks you forward to, or the host 
sender is getting a copy, each time it gets forwarded and then is able to get lists of 
'active' e-mails to use in spam e-mails, or sell to others that do.   Please forward this 
notice to others and you will be providing a good service to your friends, and will be 
rewarded by not getting 30,000 spam e-mail in the future.   (If you have been sending 
out the above kinds of email, now you know why you get so much spam!)   Check it out: 
http://www.snopes.com/inboxer/petition/internet.htm 
Freightliner Recall - not sure if you saw the article in FMCA October 2007 magazine 

- recall affects some 2003 through 2008 CX-R, VCL, XB-R, XC, XC-F, XC-L 
and XC- motor home chassis manufactured between June 13, 2002 and June 
13, 2007. The potential number of chassis is 6,227. The problem is with the ZF 
model 8018 steering gears and you could lose the ability to stear the coach. 
Recalls were schedule to be sent in November 2007. If in doubt call (800)547-
0712. Have your chassis number when you call. 

WEB SITES 
Web Site with traffic reports, locating restaurants, etc. Try www.maps.live.com 
or 
www.askcity.com 



Overnight Parking! Looking for an over night place to park? A group called 
OvernightRVParking is at: 
http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/OvernightRVParking/ 
 Looking for a location? Try maps.live.com 
WiFi Sites - if you are looking for a location to use WiFi go to www.jiwire.com. 
SeeYa Web Site is www.alfaseeyas.com 
1) About Us                                                                        9) See Ya Connection 
2) Rally Updates                                                              10) Calendar 
3) Membership Information                                      11) Rally Applications 
4) Officers                                                                           12) Chapter Documents 
5) Other Useful Sites                                                      13) Photo Main 
6) See Ya Store                                                                                 14) Tricks, Tips & 
Maintenance 
 
New Members!!!!! Do you have questions about your coach? Need advice? 
Many of our new members have received answers to their questions on a web site owned 
by RV Consulting designed and used exclusively by Alfa RV Owners. The site is for 
sharing of information regarding Alfa Leisure RV products. Owners benefit from 
information shared and have the ability to ask for advice when they encounter problems. 
If you are interested in joining this group.... 
- Go to www.groups.yahoo.com 
- Enter AlfaSeeYa in the search box 
- Enroll in the group 
- Choose either daily messages or daily digest to read messages off-line. 
Computer Virus? Want to check out an email you receive re: possible virus? Go to 
www Snopes.com and type in virus in search box. 
Freightliner Chassis Yahoo Group - you can participate in the Freightliner Yahoo 
site, go to: http://groups.yahoo.com/group/FCOC. 
Freightliner Oasis Dealers - go to: www.freightlinerchassisownersclub.org and click 
on Links to find the nearest Oasis Dealer - (trained to repair RV’s). 
 
CHAPTER INFORMATION 
We have a PROBLEM AND NEED YOUR HELP!!! Each issue of the Connection 
results in quite a few returned issues the post office was unable to forward. In addition, 
incorrect email addresses result in ’bounced’ copies. PLEASE - WHEN YOU CHANGE 
YOUR ADDRESS INFORM OUR SECRETARY KAREN HUGO. This also includes your 
email address, phone numbers, etc. ---- Send her a note at Khugo@aol.com informing 
her of the change - she prefers having your permanent address! . It will make it easier 
for us to communicate with you. We maintain one mailing address for a member. If you 
change locations (winter/summer) - or change your email address - you must send a 
change of address to Karen Hugo our secretary. Email notification is preferred. 
If you are unable to send a correction by email send it to the President at the Cincinnati 
AlfaSeeYa address on page one 
 
Annual Dues - Annual dues are $10 - you can determine when your dues are payable 
by checking the mailing label on this newsletter for the expiration date of 
your dues! 



Dec 2007 - Expired If the date is highlighted on your label or the word “Expired” 
appear - your dues are due! 
Multiple years are encouraged. For renewals, send your check to: Treasurer  AlfaSeeYas 
Chapter 3590 Round Bottom Rd 
Cincinnati, OH 45244-3026 
 
AlfaSeeYas Name Badges - A badge with a pin back is $6.50 (shipping costs $1.25 
for two badges), and with a magnetic back at $8.50 (shipping costs 50 cents for two 
badges), Please include name(s), coach number and FMCA number. Make your check 
payable to Two Crazy Ladies, 154 Rainbow Dr #5452 Livingston, TX 77399-0141 
See Ya Decal for your Alfa? Most of our long standing members received decals for 
their coach. The large decal is once again available. The large decal is placed on the front 
of the coach under the driver's windshield wiper. If you did not receive a decal for your 
coach send a note to me and I will mail one to you! Note: The decal for your toad is no 
longer available. Jim Huber 1104 Hampton Rd Washington, IL 61571-1254 email 
address is: 317BKP @insightbb.com 
 
Articles for the See Ya Connection Members are encouraged to share experiences, 
tricks of the trade, maintenance tips etc with other members. Please consider writing 
your thoughts and sending them to the editor. 
Hats, Jackets, etc. - members wishing to order jackets, hats, etc. with the AlfaSeeYa 
logo should refer to our web site <http://www.alfaseeyas.com>. 
 
Alfa Owner's Club 2008 Annual National Rally 
Date: April 16 – 23, 2008 NATIONAL RALLY Campground: Lake Conroe KOA 
in Montgomery, TX) with the Lone Stars as rally hosts. The Roadrunner pre-rally will 
be April 11-15th. . The rally will be held at what was formerly known as Haven's Landing 
- now North Conroe KOA . Members must know that there are only 200 sites 
available, and since it is in Texas, it is expected that a lot more coaches from the east, 
especially from Florida, will be attending. There were 230 coaches at the Mesa rally, so if 
one procrastinates, he/she may not be able to get in! 
Future National Outings:   2008 Lone Stars Chapter (Texas & Louisiana) 
2009 Sunchasers Chapter (Northeast U.S.) 
2010 Mavericks Chapter (Mid-California) 
2011 South Loafers Chapter (Southern California/Arizona)  2012 Sun Seekers Chapter 
(Washington/Northern Oregon) 2013 Sunrisers Chapter (South East)  2014 Road 
Runners Chapter (full-timers) 
 
Rally Schedule 
We hope you will read information on upcoming AlfaSeeYa and FMCA rallies and 
conventions. We've listed them in this newsletter for your convenience. 
As mentioned earlier, if you would like to suggest a local rally, please contact our 
President John Bohn. A group of AlfaSeeYas can get together very easily for a few days 
during the week, or over a weekend. 
Please check the scheduled rallies and add some of them to your schedule. NOTE: 
THERE ARE A LIMITED NUMBER OF SITES AVAILABLE AT MOST EVENTS. You 
can insure a spot by reserving now. Your early reservation FOR PRE & POST RALLIES 



saves you $15 and lets the Wagon Master know if additional sites are needed. 
Sometimes it is possible to accommodate more than the number originally planned. 
Note: The cost of Alfa See Ya rallies is for two adults in one Alfa motor 
home. 
 
AlfaSeeYa 
---Rally Schedule Descriptions--- 
ALFASEEYA FUTURE RALLYS 
UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE SEND YOUR RALLY APPLICATIONS 
TO THE WAGON MASTER(S) LISTED IN THE RALLY DESCRIPTION 
OR RALLY APPLICATION 
There has been considerable interest in having a gathering in the Florida area tied in 
with the FMCA Southeast Rally, in Brooksville Feb. 6-10, 2008. At this time it would be 
difficult to arrange space at an RV park, so we have begun preparations to have a pre-
rally at the FMCA site two days before the rally, beginning the morning of Feb. 4. 
Though only in the early planning stages, here is what you can look forward to: 
· Roundtable, information sharing session 
· Coach walk – participants share their coaches in an open house fashion 
· Restaurant night 
· Pot Luck Dinner night 
· Social hour(s) each day (BYOB & and Hors D'oeuvre) 
· Golf is available 
FMCA rallies are usually attended by 1000’s of coaches. You will find the rally much 
more rewarding if you are with a group, especially a group who owns the same kind of 
coach. During the actual rally the group continues to have social hours to share and 
discuss what was learned and experienced at the FMCA seminars, and much more. It 
really makes a big difference. 
During the event you would be dry camping. There are dump stations on the grounds, 
and fresh water is available. Also, during the rally there will be a “honey wagon” 
available to dump your tanks, for a fee, if you don’t want to move your coach. 
The club’s thanks goes to Ron and Vicki Flowers and Doug and Mary Perkinson for 
helping to organize this get together! I know they will make it entertaining for all who 
attend. 
You can find more information about the FMCA Rally, and register for it at: 
http://www.fmca.com/areas/southeast/sea_2008.asp 
 
If you have any interest in attending, please let me know as soon as possible. 
When you respond please let me know your cell phone #, John Bohn - 
(Phone 513-310-1735)  JFBohn@roadrunner.com 
Brooksville, FL Pre-Rally, February 4-10, 2008 
A “Mini” Pre-Rally is planned whereby attendees will enter the Brooksville grounds two 
days early for a Pre-Rally get-together. There are already 9 coaches signed up to attend. 
A coach walk, dinner out, and pot-luck dinner are planned, along with the usual social 
hour get-togethers each day throughout the event. If you would like to join the party, 
please contact me as soon as possible at (513) 310-1735 (Pacific Time). Registration for 
the FMCA Rally is mandatory. Details may be found on their website, www.fmca.com. 
Pomona, CA Pre-Rally, February 22-28 



Here too, a Mini Pre-Rally is planned on the grounds of the Pomona FMCA rally that 
actually runs from the 25th through the 28th. Those attending will be volunteering as 
Tram Monitors during the convention (a total of 8 hours per person). We will have three 
days of free parking before the convention, most of which will be spent partying and 
seeing the sights. There are many, many things to do in the LA area, and FMCA has set 
up tours to a lot of them. Check out their website for details. All who have volunteered 
and signed up so far have said they would like to go on a tour of the Alfa Leisure factory, 
so we are planning on that, as well as daily social hours, a dinner out, and a potluck 
weather permitting. If you would like to join the party, please contact me (JOHN 
BOHN) as soon as possible at 513 310-1735 (Pacific Time). Registration for the FMCA 
Convention is mandatory. Details may be found on their website, www.fmca.com. 
AlfaSeeYas National Rally re: Pre-Rally - I understand there are several Alfa 
Chapters planning pre-or post rallies. If you are interested contact the chapter - you can 
locate chapter officers at the Alfa Leisure web site - click on chapters. (See information 
on the National Rally earlier in this newsletter.) 
ARKANSAS 2008 - AlfaSeeYa Rally The Wagon Masters are still evaluating two 
different possibilities: (1.) Batesville, Arkansas area -- CG would be the Raceway RV 
Park --probably May/June. Venue would be a tour of the Mark Martin ( NASCAR #6 
and veteran Race car Driver) Museum. Also a Eastman Chemical Bio-diesel 
manufacturing facility which produces 1 million plus gallons/year of product and is 
expanding and several other sights and points of interest.  (2.) Would be a Fall Rally in 
Mountain View for the annual Bean Fest and Outhouse Race plus tours of the Ozark 
Folk Center, Blanchard Springs Caverns and several musical events.  Wagon masters 
have to firm up more details and expect to have a decision by mid January. Both 
locations are great and friendly as well as economical....considering current and future 
cost of fuel.  CENTRAL ILLINOIS 2008 - AlfaSeeYa/AlfaSunchasers - The 
wagon masters are planning another Central Illinois combined rally in September 2008. 
Details will be provided in future newsletters. 
 
AlfaSeeYa 
---Rally Schedule--- 
Feb 4 &5, 2008 - AlfaSeeYa Pre-Rally at Brooksville, FL (see information in this 
newsletter) 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
TBD, 2008 - AlfaSeeYa Rally in Batesville, or Mountain Home, AR area (Details in 
future newsletters) 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Sept 2008 - Combined AlfaSeeYa and Alfa Sunchasers Rally in Central Illinois. (Details 
in future newsletters) 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
FMCA 
---Rally Schedule--- 
For FMCA Rallies - Members should reserve General Parking for FMCA 
Rallies by calling FMCA reservations (1-800-543-3622) or using the FMCA 
web site http://www.FMCA.com. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



Feb 6 to 10, 2008 Southeast Area Rally at Hernando County Airport in Brooksville, FL 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Feb 25 to 28, 2008 FMCA's International Convention at Fairplex in Pomona, CA 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
May 22-26, 2008 Great Lakes AREA Rally at Barrien County Youth Fair, Barrien 
Springs, MI 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Jun 4 to 7, 2008 Northwest Area Rally at Linn County Fair and Expo Center at Albany, 
OR 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Jun 5 to 8, 2008 Eastern Area Rally at Richmond Raceway Complex in Richmond, VA 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Jun 12 to 15, 2008 Ninth Annual INTO rally at Sunnyview Expo in Oshkosh, WI 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
July 14 to 17, 2008 FMCA 80th International Convention at Minnesota State Fair 
Grounds in St Paul, MN 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Aug 7-10, 2008 Northeast Area Rally at Champlain Valley Exposition in Essex Junction, 
VT 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Sep 24-29, 2008 South Central Area Rally at North Shore Riverwalk Park and Dickey 
Stephens Park in North Little Rock, AR 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Oct 15-18, 2008 Rocky Mountain Area Rally at San Juan County Fairgrounds, McGee 
Park, Farmington, NM 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Alfa Owner’s Club Rallies - Alfa SeeYa Members, who are also members of the Alfa 
Owner’s Club, should check the Alfa Leisure web (www.alfaleisure.com) site for local 
rally information. Click on owner’s club then select Alfa 1, South Loafers, Wranglers, 
Lone Stars, Sunrisers, Mavericks, Road Runners, Sun Seekers or Sunchasers to learn of 
scheduled rallies. 
CHANGES 
  
NEW MEMBERS 
NOTE:   The listing of member’s names, city & state, and e-mail addresses 
that would normally be listed at this point in the newsletter are not 
included on this web site.  For information on Changes, Corrections and 
Welcome new members you will need to refer to the e-mailed or regular 
mailed copy of the newsletter.   
Thank you, Tony Monson, Web administrator. djnosnow@aol.com 
  
  
 
 
 
 



A LITTLE HUMOR… 
A bicycle can't stand alone; it is two tired. 
A will is a dead giveaway.  A chicken crossing the road: poultry in motion.   
Local Area Network in Australia: The LAN down under.  A calendar's days are 
numbered. 
A boiled egg is hard to beat.  He had a photographic memory which was never 
developed.  If you jump off a Paris bridge, you are in Seine.  Did I read that sign right? 
TOILET OUT OF ORDER. PLEASE USE FLOOR BELOW  In a Laundromat: 
AUTOMATIC WASHING MACHINES: PLEASE REMOVE ALL YOUR CLOTHES 
WHEN THE LIGHT GOES OUT  In a London department store: BARGAIN BASEMENT 
UPSTAIRS  In an office: WOULD THE PERSON WHO TOOK THE STEP LADDER 
YESTERDAY PLEASE BRING IT BACK OR FURTHER STEPS WILL BE TAKEN  In an 
office: AFTER TEA BREAK STAFF SHOULD EMPTY THE TEAPOT AND STAND 
UPSIDE DOWN ON THE DRAINING BOARD  Over a urinal in a men's room: WILL 
BUCKS WITH SHORT HORNS PLEASE STAND UP CLOSE? THE NEXT MAN MAY 
HAVE HOLES IN HIS SHOES! 
 Outside a secondhand shop: WE EXCHANGE ANYTHING - BICYCLES, WASHING 
MACHINES, ETC. WHY NOT BRING YOUR WIFE ALONG AND GET A WONDERFUL 
BARGAIN?  Notice in health food shop window: CLOSED DUE TO ILLNESS  Spotted in 
a safari park:(I sure hope so) ELEPHANTS PLEASE STAY IN YOUR CAR  Seen during a 
conference: FOR ANYONE WHO HAS CHILDREN AND DOESN'T KNOW IT, THERE 
IS A DAY CARE ON THE 1ST FLOOR  Notice in a farmer's field: THE FARMER 
ALLOWS WALKERS TO CROSS THE FIELD FOR FREE, BUT THE BULL 
CHARGES.  Message on a leaflet: IF YOU CANNOT READ, THIS LEAFLET WILL TELL 
YOU HOW TO GET LESSONS  On a repair shop door: WE CAN REPAIR ANYTHING. 
(PLEASE KNOCK HARD ON THE DOOR - THE BELL DOESN'T WORK) 
  
A distraught senior citizen phoned her doctor's office. 
“Is it true," she wanted to know, "that the medication you prescribed has to be taken for 
the rest of my life?” “Yes, I'm afraid so," the doctor told her.   There was a moment of 
silence before the senior lady replied,  "I'm wondering, then, just how serious is my 
condition  because this prescription is marked 'NO REFILLS.'"    
 
An older gentleman was on the operating table awaiting surgery and he insisted that his 
son, a renowned surgeon, perform the operation. As he was about to get the anesthesia 
he asked to speak to his son. "Yes, Dad, what is it?" "Don't be nervous, son; do your best 
and just remember, if it doesn't go well, if something happens to me, your mother is 
going to come and live with you and your wife...."    
 
The older we get, the fewer things seem worth waiting in line for.  
 
Long ago when men cursed and beat the ground with sticks, it was called witchcraft. 
Today, it's called golf. 


